## **Department of the Built Environment**

Carolyn Dwyer, BEng(Hons), DMS, CMILT, FCIHT Director of the Built Environment



**Telephone** 020 7332 1710 **Email** citytransportation @cityoflondon.gov.uk

Our ref IC/AC/28082015 Date 28 August 2015

Dear Sir / Madam,

## Goswell Road Informal Pedestrian Crossing - Consultation

The City of London Corporation is working with the London Borough of Islington to provide a better crossing facility in Goswell Road (between its junctions with Fann Street and Baltic Street West) where a lot of pedestrian cross the street. Following our assessment, we have concluded that a pedestrian refuge island is the most appropriate measure to achieve this.

To accommodate the refuge island, some minor adjustments to the Pay and Display parking and taxi rank will be required. The overall number of Pay and Display parking bays and taxi rank capacity will be unchanged. The proposal is shown on the attached plan.

If you have any comments please email: citytransportation@cityoflondon.gov.uk or write to us by 25 September 2015. If you have any questions regarding these proposals please telephone the scheme's Project Manager – Albert Cheung on 020 7332 1701 quoting Goswell Road – Informal Crossing.

If the proposal is supported, we hope to introduce the changes by December 2015.

Yours faithfully

**Iain Simmons** 

Assistant Director (City Transportation)

Department of the Built Environment

